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July meeting cancelled 

Mid-year presentations and AGM at Lions Club on 11 August 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Four new trophies honouring club heroes 

To be presented at Mid-Year Awards Night on Aug 11. 

 

 
Four trophies honouring people who have made major contributions to Northern Tasmanian Camera Club will be 
presented at the Mid-Year Awards Night on Tuesday 11th August at the Lions Clubrooms in Merino Street, Kings 
Meadows.  Winners will be the first people to have their names on the trophies. 

• The Geoffrey Pattison Memorial Trophy awarded for the NTCC Monochrome Photograph of the Year 

• The Florence Perrin Memorial Trophy awarded for the NTCC Monochrome Photographer of the Year 

• The Frank Styant Browne Memorial Trophy awarded for the NTCC Colour Photographer of the Year 

• The Frederick Smithies Memorial Trophy awarded for the NTCC Colour Photograph of the Year 

The Geoffrey Pattison and Frederick Smithies Memorial Trophies are awarded for single monochrome and colour 
images and are currently being judged by the Billings Camera Club in Billings, Montana USA.  The Florence Perrin 
and Frederick Smithies Memorial Trophies awarded for top aggregate scores in monthly competitions in 
monochrome and colour digital images. 
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NTCC Members’ Facebook Challenge for July “Winter in Tassie” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June “Yellow" Facebook Challenge 

 
Gard Saxon 

 

 
Jim Jacob 

 

 
Joanne Beswick 

 

 
Lyn Laing 

 

 
Susan Griffiths 

 

 
Robert Dillon 

 

 
Trish Routley 
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Judy Davey 

 

 
Fiona Carter 

 

 
Steve Whitworth 

More “Yellow” Facebook Images 
 

 
Warren Dawson 

 

 
John Caine 

 

 
Muriel Rollins 

Appreciation Award 
The Club Appreciation Award for July 2020 goes to: 

Vice President Steve Whitworth 
for 

• Keeping records and calculating the scores for 

the NTCC Colour and Monochrome 

Photographer of the Year competitions 

• Promoting the Photos of the Year competitions 

to members 

• Organising the judging by the Billings Camera 

Club in Montana USA 

• Sorting out entries and documents for judging 

• Despatching images to the Billings Camera Club 

for judging 

• Obtaining photographs for the new trophies (see 

page 1) 

• Organising the new trophies 

• Arranging for the trophies to be engraved with 

the winner’s names 

• Organising certificates for placed entries 

• One hell of a lot of work.  Well done Steve. 

Notice of Annual General Meeting of the 
Northern Tasmanian Camera Club 

 
The 2020 Annual General Meeting of the Northern 
Tasmanian Camera Club will be held on Tuesday 11th 
August 2020 at the Lions Clubrooms at Merino Street, 
Kings Meadows commencing at 7.00pm.  Business will 
include: 

• Presentation of the President’s Report for 

2019 - 2020 

• Presentation of the Financial Statements for 

2019 – 2020 

• Election of committee for 2020 – 2021 

• Setting subscriptions for 2021 -2022 

• General business 

Following the AGM; there will be the presentation of 
entries for the Monochrome and Colour Photos of the 
Year, and the annual John Shepherd Memorial 
Landscape competition.  Trophies and certificates will 
be presented for the above competitions, and for the 
NTCC Colour and Monochrome Photographer of the 
Year competitions. 
Due to concerns about Covid 19, members are 
advised NOT to bring plates of finger food 
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Sunset and Sunrise on the Tamar 

River 
Spectacular sunrises and sunrises are occurring over 
the Tamar River at this time of year.  Here are two 
examples. 

 
Sunset by Steve Whitworth 

A wonderful study in warm colours – yellow, gold and 
orange, contrasted with shades of gray, and black.  

The yacht acts as a centre of interest.  Great study of 
the reflection of the clouds. 

 

 
Early morning at the Yacht Basin by Judy Davey 

A fantastic sky with mauve clouds and a touch of pink, 
occupying two thirds of the image.  Great depth of 
focus in the clouds which are nicely reflected in the 

Tamar River 
 

Tuscany Landscape 

 
Robert Dillon’s Tuscany landscape illustrates some 

strong points.  Note the curved horizon, trees on either 
side anchoring and balancing the image, plus an active 

cloudscape covering just under half the image. 

Frosted Flora 

 
Frosted native plant by Anne O’Connor 

 

 
Frosted pansy by Sonya Byrne 

 

 
Frosted rose by Rod Oliver 
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Photo taken by Frank Styant Browne of a horse drawn caravan often used 

for overnight stays by NTCC members.  In 1896, Frank Styant Browne, one 
of the founding members of NTCC, undertook a trip with the caravan 

from Launceston to the East Coast, lasting about 14 days and staying at 
locations along the way.  He was accompanied by Joshua Higgs Jr, artist, 
pictured here painting in a photo taken by Frank Styant Browne.  Frank 
Styant Browne’s account of the excursion recalls many of the characters 
they encountered on the trip.  The pair followed this excursion up with a 

trip through the Meander Valley. 
The possibility of a club excursion following as much as possible of the 

route taken by Frank Styant Browne and Joshua Higgs Jr has been discussed 
at committee level.  Unfortunately, the Covid pandemic stopped any 

further planning.  Have no fear, in a concession to technology, participants 
will not be required to use horse-drawn carts for transportation and 

sleeping! 
≈≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 


